
On April 1, 1869, the Nebraska School for the Deaf (NSD) 
opened in Omaha, Nebraska. From its founding until 1998, the 
school educated more than 2,000 students. The campus was 
situated on 23 acres northwest of Omaha. NSD was established 
by William DeCoursey French, a deaf individual. Although the 
school no longer operates, its former campus has become 
integrated into the surrounding North Omaha community and 
ABIDE.

If the NSD were still in operation today, it would have celebrated 
its 156th anniversary. The spirit of the school lives on, as the 
Nebraska School for the Deaf Alumni Association (NSDAA) 
continues to foster connections among alumni.

 Our school was a place where we created lasting 
memories and built lifelong friendships.

Here's a picture of the campus circa 1910s.

No, the NSDAA did not fool you. 
On April 1, 1869, NSD opened its 
doors to everyone, allowing them 
to receive a formal education. By 
the way, NSDAA wishes you all a 
VERY Happy April Fool’s Day!

Spring is blooming with 
possibilities. Go outside 
and enjoy the beauty of 
this season!


